
Message from South Yorkshire Police 
 

Hello Students of Longley Park Sixth Form. 
 
I am Sergeant Cook from South Yorkshire Police and I am the Neighbourhood Policing Team 
Sergeant who has responsibility for Firth Park, Shiregreen and Wincobank.  
 
As some of you may be aware, there has been an increase in Police Present around the sixth 
form at lunch times and at the end of the day. This is in response to concerns raised by the 
local residents about large groups standing outside their addresses, some leaving litter 
behind, gambling and using foul language. 
 
This is causing the local residents, many of which are elderly to feel intimidated and harassed 
by the presence of these groups.  
 
Antisocial behaviour is defined as 'behaviour by a person which causes, or is likely to cause, 
harassment, alarm or distress to persons not of the same household as the person' 
 
Whilst you may not think such behaviour affects others we ask that you stop this 
congregating and engaging in the activities mentioned above because this is impacting the 
residents. 
 
Littering, may be dealt with via a fine and the use of foul language may constitute a public 
order offence which could result in an interview under caution and summons to court. 
 
My team along with staff from the sixth form will continue to patrol the area and any 
persons identified as engaging in Anti-Social Behaviour will be dealt with appropriately. 
 
Our aim is to ensure that staff, students, visitors and residents are able to enjoy the area. 
 
 
Police Sergeant 1988 Cook 
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